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SCRUTINY BOARD (RESOURCES AND COUNCIL SERVICES) 
 

MONDAY, 7TH APRIL, 2014 
 

PRESENT: 
 

Councillor P Grahame in the Chair 

 Councillors S Bentley, J L Carter, 
N Dawson, J Hardy, A Khan, C Macniven 
and R Wood 

 
 

88 Late Items  
 

There were no late items. 
 

89 Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests  
 

There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared to the meeting. 
 

90 Apologies for Absence and Notification of Substitutes  
 

Apologies for absence were submitted by Councillor A Lowe. 
 

91 Minutes - 24 March 2014  
 

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 24 March 2014 be 
confirmed as a correct record. 
 

92 Leeds City Council's Decision Making Process and Due Regard to 
Equality  

 
The Head of Scrutiny and Member Development presented the Board’s draft 
Inquiry report following its Inquiry into the Council’s decision making process 
and due regard to equality.  
 
Geoff Turnbull, Senior Policy and Performance Officer confirmed that the 
Board’s recommendations would be accepted. 
 
RESOLVED – 
 

(i) To agree the Board’s Inquiry report. 
(ii) To request that the Head of Scrutiny and Member Development 

monitors progress on the implementation of the Board’s 
recommendations in line with Scrutiny’s recommendation tracking 
process. 
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93 Interpreting and Translation Services  
 

The Chief Officer, Customer Services submitted a report providing an update 
on progress on the development of a draft policy for interpreting and 
translation services. 
 
The following were in attendance and responded to Board members 
questions and comments: 
 

- Geoff Turnbull, Senior Policy and Performance Officer 
- Jayne Grant, Interpreting and Translation Team Co-ordinator   

 
In brief summary, the main areas of discussion were: 
 

• The anticipated projected savings arising from the new policy 

• The use of ESOL Classes 

• Joint working with other public sector organisations, for example the 
NHS 

• The use of children for interpreting. 
 
RESOLVED –  
 

(i) To recommend that the policy states that children would not be used 
for interpreting purposed except in emergency situations.  

(ii) To support and recommend approval of a formal policy. 
(iii) To support the decision making in that the Interpreting and Translation 

Team has the final decision on whether an interpreter is to be 
provided.  

(iv) To recommend that the Interpreting and Translation Team Co-ordinator  
 takes appropriate action if interpreting services are used by 
service areas directly “off contract”. 

(v) To recommend that the Interpreting and Translation Team Co-ordinator 
be responsible for implementing any new policy. 

 
94 Chair's Closing Remarks  
 

This was the last meeting of the municipal year and the Chair expressed her 
thanks to all Board members for their hard work and diligence. 
 
(The meeting concluded at 10.35 am). 
 
 
 


